A budget workshop was held on April 13, 2021 to go over the tentative 2021-2022 budget and to discuss and approve engineering firm for the Bridge NY Program. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Richardson at 6:30 pm.

Present: Mayor Richardson; Trustees: Pepper and via go to meetings: Trustees: Del Plato, Barr and Kempf. (Trustee Kempf exited the meeting at approx. 6:50pm)

Others: Nancy Swartwood, Clerk/Treasurer

A brief discussion was held on the engineering firms who expressed interest in assisting the Village with the Bridge NY Program.

A motion was made by K Barr to accept Fisher Associates, second by T Del Plato, carried

A motion was made by J Pepper to purchase records storage container from Spano Container, second T Del Plato, carried

Village trash removal: Village will be rebidding this with a bid opening date of May 13, 2021, next board meeting.

The tentative budget was reviewed. Police department budget is based on 30 hours per week total. Village is saving 50% on street lighting with the recent installation of the LED lights. Only having an external audit every two years. No raises this year. No increase in water sewer rates. Mayor suggested Trustees to review and if necessary, have a second workshop.

A motion was made by R Richardson to adjourn at 7:22 pm, second K Pepper, carried.

Nancy Swartwood Clerk-Treasurer April 13, 2021